
 

Robert Southall 
 

Mrs. Cindy Zain, Business, 
Management, Marketing & 
Technology teacher, has 

selected Robert Southall as 
Outstanding Information 

Technology student of the  
2nd quarter for the  

2013-2014 school year. 
 
 

I have had Robert (Bobby) as a student in class 
for the past three years in both Career 
Readiness and Information Technology.  Bobby 
has always shown himself to be a dependable, reliable, and mature young man. 
 
Bobby joined Business Professionals of America (BPA) this year and put together a Web Site 
Design Team.  Bobby was the team leader and was very good about assigning duties to the 
other members.  In addition to working on the web site in class, he put in countless hours 
outside of school to create and publish the web site. All of his hard work paid off, though, 
because the web site team placed first at the regional conference that was held in Escanaba.  
They will now compete at the state conference that will be held in Grand Rapids in March. 
 
Bobby is also on the Sault High Robotics Team and is working on their web site as well.  
Bobby is a very hard worker and this is very evident in his involvement in so many activities 
as well as keeping up with his schoolwork and jobs outside of school.  No matter what is 
going on outside of school, Bobby always has a positive, upbeat attitude about life.   
 
It is a genuine pleasure to name Bobby Southall as the Outstanding Student of the Quarter 
in Information Technology.  It is an award that is well deserved. 
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Bobby will receive a $25 gift card from our 
sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 
 

Congratulations Robert 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Information Technology!  



Emily Smith  
 

Mrs. Diane Harrington, 
Business, Management, 
Marketing & Technology 

teacher, has selected 
Emily Smith 

as Outstanding 
Administrative Services 

student of the  
2nd quarter for the  

2013-2014 school year. 
 
 

Emily is an outstanding student for all of the extra projects that she 

takes on. She is the student this year that formats the Spotlight On 

Education (our District newsletter). She has taken on this huge 

project along with redoing course description book for the 

counseling office. In addition, she was a third place Business 

Professionals of America (BPA) Regional winner in Desktop 

Publishing. 

In recognition of these accomplishments Emily will receive a $25 gift 
card from our sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 
Congratulations Emily 

On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 
Administrative Services! 

  



Taylor Lee  
 

Mrs. Heather Suggitt, 
Business, Management, 
Marketing & Technology 

teacher, has selected  
Taylor Lee 

as Outstanding 
Accounting/Financial 

Marketing student of the  
2nd quarter of the  

       2013-2014 school year. 
 
Taylor is a senior in her second year of the 
Business, Management, Marketing and Technology programs. She is enrolled in one hour of 
Accounting and one hour of Financial Marketing.  Taylor has excelled in both programs 
from the beginning of the year.  She is a self-starter and can follow through with any project 
she is given.  She caught on quickly to the accounting concepts and transferred her new 
knowledge to Business Professionals of America (BPA).   
 
Taylor competed at the BPA regional conference in Payroll Accounting and Advanced Office 
Systems and Procedures.  She put in countless hours of studying and practice to compete at 
the regional level and placed 5th in Payroll Accounting for the region. 
 
Taylor’s excellent attendance, work ethic and great attitude make her an outstanding 
student all around and a pleasure to have in class! 
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Taylor will receive a $25 gift card from our 
sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 
 
 
 

Congratulations Taylor 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Accounting/Financial Marketing! 
  



Ryan LaPrade  
 

Mrs. Anita Benson, 
Drafting & Design 

Technology teacher, has 
selected  

Ryan LaPrade 
as the Outstanding 
Drafting & Design 

Technology student of 
the 2nd quarter for the 
2013-2014 school year. 

 

Ryan, a junior at Sault High School, is currently in both drafting classes and is 

a diligent worker with the new Sketch-Up Program.  Ryan not only continues to 

master the technical proficiency of drafting, but has shown his artistic side on 

several projects.  In developing a playground with various types of equipment, 

Ryan also added a waterfall complete with a sea serpent. 

Ryan has a generous spirit and is always willing to assist other students. He 

has helped people catch up with projects as well as demonstrate various ways 

that a drawing can be accomplished. Ryan is always polite and has a true love 

of basketball. Ryan is a true asset in the classroom and will someday be a 

terrific, dependable member of the workforce. 

In recognition of these accomplishments Ryan will receive a $25 gift card from 
our sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 
 

Congratulations Ryan 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Drafting & Design Technology!  



Taylor Nelson  
 

Mrs. Jo Anne Lussier, 
Work-based Learning 

Coordinator, has selected  
Taylor Nelson 

as Outstanding Work-based 
Learning student of the 

2nd quarter for the  
2013-2014 school year. 

 
 

    
Taylor Nelson (L) and Tommy Oberle (R)  
during a Peer to Peer activity. 

 
Taylor is currently placed in our teacher cadet program at Lincoln School with Mrs. Rath working in 
her Early Childhood Developmentally Delayed (ECDD) classroom and this marking period has spent 
time in an additional special education (CI) classroom at Lincoln with Mrs. Engle. As a senior at the 
high school, Taylor is also a LINK with our CI students. She has a tremendous amount of 
compassion, patience and enthusiasm that she brings to each room she is in. 
 
Taylor has continued to grow in her site placement as a teacher cadet.  Her confidence continues to 
grow and she has become a valued member of each classroom she spends time in.  She has taken on 
creating lessons and activities for the children, as well as creating a fun bulletin board! 
 
According to her supervisor, “Taylor offers ideas, sees what needs to be done and completes tasks 
without being asked, will do whatever is asked of her and is very good with the students.  She is a 
pleasure!”  It appears Taylor is making a lasting impression on the students she has the opportunity 
to see each day. 
 
Taylor represents the type of person that makes the teaching profession one to be proud of.  She is 
kind, considerate, conscientious and extremely professional.  She has a bright future ahead of her.  
She is a great representative of Sault Area High School and Career Center.  We are proud to have her 
represent Work-based Learning and the CTE Center!  Congratulations Taylor! 

 
In recognition of these accomplishments Taylor will receive a $25 gift card from our sponsor 
National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 

Congratulations Taylor 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Work-based Learning!  



Jessica Parmer 
 

Mrs. Elena Lehocky, Health Sciences  
Teacher, has selected 

Jessica Parmer 
as the Outstanding Health Sciences 
student of the 2nd quarter for the 

2013-2014 school year. 
 
 

Jessica has demonstrated above average work 
performance, work attitude and work ethic in the Health 
Sciences Program. 
 
Jessica is a second year student in the program. Last year, 
she completed the Nurse Aide Training Program and 
passed the National Health Science Assessment. Following the 2012-2013 school year, Jessica passed the 
Michigan Nurse Aide Competency Evaluation and is now a Michigan State Certified Nurse Aide. 
 
In the fall of 2013, Jessica interviewed for a part-time Nurse Aide job at War Memorial Hospital (WMH) 
and was awarded the position in the Long Term Care unit. For second semester, she was also awarded a 
Co-Op position at WMH as a Certified Nurse Aide. In addition to working part-time at the hospital, Jessica 
maintains excellent attendance, grades, and is a member of the Sault High School Girls Basketball Team. 
 
Jessica plans on pursuing a career in Nursing after graduation. In the classroom, she is an asset to our 
6th and 7th hour class as she assists students with basic patient care procedures/skills. She is self-
motivated, inspires others and works well with students and staff. The students and I appreciate her 
initiative in keeping the students motivated and on schedule with completing their skills labs. 
 
In addition to being our 2013-2014 Health Occupations Students of America (HOSA) President, Jessica is 
our 2013-2014 Blood Drive Coordinator. This position is intensive, requiring hours outside of school to 
organize and plan the four blood drives that are sponsored by HOSA at Sault High. The American Red 
Cross and U.P. Blood Services directors work with Jessica to ensure successful blood drives. For the blood 
drives, Jessica is responsible for recruiting the donors, scheduling/managing HOSA volunteers and 
assisting blood drive staff in maintaining a smooth process. Due to the strict schedule involved, and 
dealing with many people, this position can be stressful. Jessica has extraordinary communication and 
conflict resolution skills which results in highly productive blood drives. As a result of her efforts, the 
last two blood drives have exceeded the set goals. 
 
Healthcare professions that have anything to do with direct patient care demand that the workers 
possess a positive attitude, and the ability to thrive in the face of adversity. I have no doubt in my mind 
that Jessica will be an outstanding nurse, if not more. Any employer would appreciate what Jessica has to 
offer.  
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Jessica will receive a $25 gift card from our sponsor National 
Office Products and Printing, Inc. 
 

Congratulations Jessica 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Health Sciences! 
  



Jacob Driedric 
 

Mr. Gary Herschell, 
Construction Technology 

teacher, has selected 
 Jacob Driedric 

as the Outstanding 
Construction Technology 

student of the 2nd quarter 
for the 2013-2014  

school year. 
 

Jacob has been a tremendous force this year in the Construction 
Program. His work ethic, determination and personality have been a 
driving strength for the entire class. Between being a leader, as well 
as a listener, Jacob has gained many valuable skills that will make 
him very successful after graduation. His personality will make all 
that work with him smile and laugh, while making the atmosphere 
fun to be around. Taking three career center classes his senior year, 
Jacob will be well prepared to face whatever live throws at him. 

 
In recognition of these accomplishments Jacob will receive a $25 gift 
card from our sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 
 

Congratulations Jacob 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Construction Technology  



Joseph Jewell 
 

Mr. Greg Rambo, 
Welding/Brazing 

Technology teacher, 
has selected  

Joseph Jewell 
as the Outstanding 
Welding/Brazing 

Technology student of 
the 2nd quarter for 

the 2013-2014  
          school year. 

 
Joe has shown his leadership skills by being the first one to work and always 
staying busy trying new processes. Being a leader is not what Joe is trying to 
accomplish but by example that is the kind of student he has become. Hard 
working, polite, and intelligent are just a few of the words that could be used 
to describe Joe.  
 
Joe has already certified in Gas Metal Arc Welding (GMAW) and will be 
attending the Skills USA Regional in Escanaba at Bay College this February. He 
will be competing in Shielded Metal Arc Welding (SMAW). Joe has recently 
earned a Co-op job placement at Superior Fabrication Company and is 
planning on a career in the welding field. 
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Joseph will receive a $25 gift card 
from our sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 
Congratulations Joseph 

On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in  
Welding/Brazing Technology!  



 
Cody TenEyck 

 
Mr. Tim Strader, 

Automotive Technology 
teacher, has selected  

Cody TenEyck 
as the Outstanding 

Automotive Technology 
student of the 2nd 

quarter for the  
    2013-2014 school year. 

 
Cody, a senior at Sault Area High School, is a hard worker and very 
easy to get along with. He is always looking for extra work and pays 
attention to detail, never cutting corners. When I turn him loose on a 
job, I can trust him to do the job right. He is a pleasure to have in my 
class for two hours a day. 
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Cody will receive a $25 gift 
card from our sponsor National Office Products and Printing, Inc. 

 
 

Congratulations Cody 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Automotive Technology!  



Ashley Mosca 
 

Mr. Gary Herschell, 
Machine Tool Technology 

teacher, has selected  
Ashley Mosca 

as the Outstanding 
Machine Tool student of 
the 2nd quarter for the 
2013-2014 school year. 

 
 

This is Ashley’s first year in the program and she has hit the 
ground running with a determination and work ethic that has 
led her to great success already this year. Ashley is very 
patient and detail oriented, which are two traits of a good 
machinist. Ashley has had multiple career center classes that 
given her a very good skill-base knowledge for any field she 
wants to pursue. I feel that if Machine Tool Technology was a 
chosen path for her, she would be very successful. 
 
In recognition of these accomplishments Ashley will receive a 
$25 gift card from our sponsor National Office Products and 
Printing, Inc. 
 

Congratulations Ashley Mosca 
On being the Outstanding Student of the Quarter in 

Machine Tool Technology! 


